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FISCAL IMPACT 
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BILL SUMMARY: The Department of Transportation is to erect memorial signs along 
highways for members of the State Highway Patrol and other law enforcement personnel who 
have died in the line of duty. 
 
ASSUMPTIONS AND METHODOLOGY: On average, four law enforcement officers are 
killed in the line of duty every year. Depending on the place in which the officer was killed, the 
cost of the sign could range from $1,600 to $4,300.  A sign for a conventional road, where the 
speed limit is 55 mph or less, would be considerably less expensive than one erected along an 
interstate highway where the sign would have to be much larger for drivers at higher speeds to 
see without straining.  
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There is no estimate available because the bill is not clear as to whether the act is to be 
retroactive and if so, how far back. Forty-six (46) officers have been killed in the line of duty in 
the past eleven (11) years. If the Department were directed to erect signs for all past officers 
killed in the line of duty, the cost would be considerable. Funding for this bill would have to 
come from the Department’s maintenance budget, which is already limited. Therefore, if the 
Department were expected to absorb the cost of the bill within its existing resources, it would be 
at the expense of other projects normally paid for out of the maintenance budget. 
 
TECHNICAL CONSIDERATIONS: The bill is unclear as to whether the act is to be for law 
enforcement officers killed in the future only or if it is to be retroactive and if so, how many 
years back. 
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